Wovember Sixteenth 1922. Colonel J. J. Creelman. 145 St. James Street, Montreal. My dear Colonel: -You will remember that some time ago I wrote to you regarding the grant of \$10,000 which the City of Montreal contribute annually to McGill University. The last payment made by the Corporation was on December 27th, 1920, so that there is now due, if you will permit me to use that word, the grant for two years - the sum of \$20,000. Formal applications by the Bursar's office do not. meet with much encouragement. Will you please use what influence you have to see that the officers of the Corporation are instructed to forward the grant for 1921 and the grant for 1922. With all good wishes, I am, Yours faithfully, Principal.